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Council: April 4, 2024 

 
Posting Language 
Recommend approval to execute a contract for hydro-blast cleaning services with Meylan Enterprises, 
Inc., for a term of five years for a total contract amount not to exceed $775,000.   
 
MBE/WBE  
This solicitation was reviewed for subcontracting opportunities in accordance with City Code Chapter 
2-9B (Minority-Owned and Women-Owned Business Enterprise Procurement Program). For the 
services required for this solicitation, there were no subcontracting opportunities; therefore, no 
subcontracting goals were established. 
 
Lead Department 
Financial Services Department 
 
Client Department 
Austin Water Acting Assistant Director of Operations, Mercedes Garcia-Lopez 
 
Fiscal Note 
Funding in the amount of $77,500 is available in the Fiscal Year 2023-2024 Operating Budget of 
Austin Water. Funding for the remaining contract term is contingent upon available funding in future 
budgets. 
 
Purchasing Language: 
The Financial Services Department issued an Invitation for Bids (IFB) 2200 AMA1095 for these 
services. The solicitation was issued on November 20, 2023, and closed on December 19, 2023. The 
recommended contractor submitted the only responsive offer. A complete solicitation package, 
including a tabulation of the bids received, is available for viewing, is available for viewing on the City’s 
Financial Services, website, Austin Finance Online. Link: Solicitation Document. 
 
Council Committee, Boards and Commission Action: 
March 13, 2024 - To be reviewed by the Water & Wastewater Commission. 
 
Additional Backup Information: 
The contract will provide hydro-blast cleaning services for rapid mix basins and filter plates at 
Austin Water’s Davis Water Treatment Plant. Davis Water Treatment Plant has three rapid mix 
basins and 27 filter plates that require hydro-blast cleaning. The rapid mix basins are used in the 
process of water softening, which causes a thick layer of scale to build up on all submerged surfaces 
of the rapid mix basins. The filter plates are located at the bottom of concrete filter boxes that are 
used as part of the filtration process to treat drinking water. Settled water runs through the filter 
boxes to remove smaller particles, which remain in the water following coagulation, flocculation, and 
sedimentation. The contract will allow for the hydro-blasting and cleaning of three rapid mix basins 
and six (of 27 total) filter plates annually.   

If a contract is not secured, the City would be forced to procure these services on an as-needed basis 
which could potentially result in higher prices and lead to equipment failures due to corrosion 
buildup. 

https://financeonline.austintexas.gov/afo/account_services/solicitation/solicitation_details.cfm?sid=139974
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